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The purpose of this organization is to govern, coordinate and develop participation in the Kentucky Youth, Middle School & High School lacrosse programs and coordinate participation in the Kentucky Youth Lacrosse program; adopt and enforce rules and regulations, develop schedules and administer to the needs of its members.

Board Meeting
May 6, 2013
Attendance- Wayne Coffey, Ann Fleming, Crystal Kannapell, Greg Schuler, Jacob Knight, Andy Tarter (via telephone), Chris Niblock, Tim Jones, and Edie Fullerton
Absent- Mike Anderson, Greg Beachy, Brandon Davis, Vicki Latino, Byron Miller, Bert Severns, Ryan Smith, Bill Stewart, Dean Walker, and Dusty Wethington
Ann called to the meeting to order at 12:00 N.  Ann mentioned that the minutes from the past three meetings needed to be approved.  Crystal mentioned that an addendum had been placed on the March 19th minutes stating the motions that had been voted on electronically by the executive board via email.  Wayne made a motion to “approve the minutes from the January 15th, February 19th, and March 19th meetings.”  Chris seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
President’s Report-

Ann reviewed the decisions that had been made by the Executive Committee via email concerning the High School Girls tournament, the High School Boys tournament site, and the Middletown Fire Department field (see the addendum to the March 19th minutes).  
The Executive Committee had also voted to suspend a 7/8 player after the April 22 Crosby vs. Crusaders game for unsportsmanlike conduct.

Kentucky Lacrosse Association is the first chapter in the USL to be certified by submitting the required paperwork. Ann did mention that she submitted the previous Bylaws, as she was unable to get in touch with Byron in time to approve the USL Chapter template Bylaws, but the Bylaws turned in are still in effect and she has promised to update them as soon as they are ready.

Treasurer’s Report-
Chris announced that Dwayne Riley has provided the KLA with a grant in the amount of $500 through State Farm Insurance.  

KLA has reimbursed fifteen referees for their first year expenses and the KLA is up to date with USL and the IRS.


High School Boys Tournament-

The State Tournament is scheduled to be held at Bryan Station on May 18th at 6:00 PM.  Leading up to the tournament the Quarter Finals will be held on May 11th, the Semi finals on May 14th, and the Finals on the 18th.  Regional playoffs are to begin on May 9th.  The higher seeds will host the games leading up to the tournament. 
The schedule of events for the 18th are as follows:

11:00 AM 5/6 Boys

 1:00 PM 7/8 Boys

 3:00 PM Coaches All Star Game

 6:00 PM High School Boys Championship Game

Tim provided a check list for volunteer needs for the day (see attached).  Bryan Station is covering a large majority of the work.  There are still a few needs; score keeper, field operator, announcer, and penalty administrator.

Andy is collecting nominations for the All State Awards and will compile for a final vote on the 13th.  Coach Howe of St. Xavier High School is collecting nominations for All American, Coach of the Year, and Man of the Year Awards.  Kennedy has been in contact with him to make sure KLA coaches are included in process and to find out when Coach Howe will be distributing those awards.

For the Coaches All Star Game, Northern teams will wear white jerseys and Southern teams will wear dark jerseys.

Ann received a quote from Scott Scinta at Smashgraphix for programs.  He quoted her a price of $315 for 200 rosters.  It was decided the KLA would go with that price and do programs only for the High School Boys game.

Stickhead will sponsor the MVP Award and provide three dozen balls.  It was decided that this would not be enough balls for 4 games and that Ann should ask for more.

There will be some media coverage for the game.  Chad Angel’s wife works for the paper and Channel 36 News crew in Lexington will be present for game coverage.

The trophies have been ordered through Crown Trophy for State Champion and Runner Up and for 5/6 and 7/8 Champion and Runner up (both boys and girls).

BLOA will be in charge of the Honor the Game Team and Player Awards.

Scott Babin, a parent at CAL, requested that there be a tournament for the 3/4 Boys.  Ann explained that they do not keep score, so how could there be a tournament, but she would bring the idea to the KLA Board.  She also stated that the KLA is busy with other tournaments on the 18th and would not be able to assist with a 3/4 tournament. This issue became moot as Wayne announced that Mr. Babin and CAL are putting on a play day for the ¾ boys on May 18th.
The 5/6 and 7/8 tournaments begin playoffs this week.

5/6 and 7/8 Girls-

The tournament, which is being scheduled and run by Edie, is underway.  Times, dates, and locations are being shuffled due to a concert, a Ballard JV Tournament, and weather.  Finals should be held May 13th.

HS Boys-

Andy mentioned that KLA needs to find a way to update stats.

Tim mentioned that the Lexington coaches are having a very difficult time getting field access.  He is to play No. KY on May 9, but has no field access.  Tim would like to offer to play on Wednesday.  It was suggested that he offer the two dates to No. KY and then come back to the Executive Committee to ask to change the play off date, as it will not coincide with the date stated in the LOP.  Greg reminded the Board that it is imperative that coaches check with assignors and refs before changing the date or the time of a game.

HS Girls-

The first round of the KSLL tournament begins tonight.

New Business-

Jacob will be resigning at the end of this year and the KLA will need someone to be in charge of the website.

Summer League:  After two sub-committee meetings, it was decided that the KLA was not prepared to begin a program at this time.

Greg discussed the constituent survey meetings where KLA will present the budget process at several regional meetings.  KLA will need four volunteers to be present at these meetings.

May 21  6:30 PM Lexington

May 29   6:30 PM Bowling Green

June 11   TBD       Louisville

June 19   6:30        Northern Kentucky

The KLA will provide $100 to each region in order to purchase snacks for each meeting.

Ann suggested the KLA Board Member Retreat be held on Saturday, August 3rd.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:38 PM.
Respectfully submitted, 
Crystal Kannapell
